OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


Special Meeting with 

Chancellor Mezneck and the 

Academic Senate Officers

Tuesday, May 2, 2006

4:30 P.M. @ District Office

Members Present:

Ventura County Community College District Chancellor James Mezneck

Oxnard College Academic Senate Officers:  Jeannette Redding, Elisa Caruth, David Magallanes, Scott Corbett, Robert Cabral

Agenda Items:

I
Faculty Input on Dean, Presidential Hiring

1. Makeup of hiring committees

Chancellor Meznek led a discussion on the vendor proposals for Presidential Hiring.  The vendor proposal closed yesterday on May 1st.  Based on the board’s decision the district will look at 3 firms.  As for the College Deans, Chancellor Meznek commented that everyone is on board at this time but will know more in a few days.  

2. Timing of hiring committees

Chancellor Meznek commented that the use of a national recruiter might not be the best idea since it puts distance between the recruiter and the school.  The possible completion date could be by July 1st. 

II
Professional Development Support

1. State Academic Senate Leadership Institute

Chancellor Meznek led a discussion on Professional Development Support.  He commented that he is looking at funding all three Academic Senate groups.  In addition, any support for Academic Senate needs to address all three Senates and sent to the Chancellor for approval and support.

2. Funds for On-Campus Leadership Institute

Chancellor Meznek agreed that he is willing to be involved in Oxnard College’s flex leadership pending his calendar.  In addition, he commented that possible funds might be sourced from dollars that were distributed from the district to the campus foundation.

III
Institutionalization of SLO’s at Oxnard

1. Sponsoring Presentations and/or Seminars by Outside Experts

Chancellor Meznek led a discussion on sponsoring presentations and seminars for Oxnard College.  He suggested that the Academic Senates collaborate with each other for figures and function.  In addition, to take a look at the proposal district-wide since we are all bound by it. 

2. More Funding Toward SLO Coordinator (20% from Senate, but we need more support here)

Chancellor Meznek led a discussion on additional funding toward an SLO Coordinator.  He suggested that whatever support he offers one campus, he has to provide for the other 2 campuses.  He encourages the Senate to look at any available dollars on campus first. Determine what you want on your campus first and then get them to support it.  The Chancellor stated the need to determine other campus positions as well.  He stressed that he needs to have a district wide look at the additional SLO funding and any implications, but this could be a way to kick-off things for all 3 campuses.

IV
    Chancellor comments

The Chancellor commented on the need for strategic planning and the need to be for the Board to be in allingment with WASC guidelines.  It can be difficult, he indicated with 5 trustees if they all had 5 different visions.  He stressed the importance to do something with the recent KH report and the need to look at the governance items in the report.  He advised that he would be bringing a demographer to a future board meeting to update on the demographics of the UCSB Economic Forecast.  

In terms of general planning, the Chancellor commented on how technology is changing the classroom, in spite of the country having problems with basic skills.  He suggested that the Presidents of the Colleges might want to take a look at best practices in diversity.  He commented on New York’s La Guardia College as an example to benchmark.  He further suggested that he would like to see someday a District team travel to the College to benchmark best practices.

